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MALTIMUR CONNECTS

Tuesday, 8 November 2022, Kuching - Maltimur was part of a delegation of Sarawak private
sector companies that joumneyed to Kalimantan Barat (Kalbar) between 1 to 4 November 2022
for project development, With the move of the Indonesian capital from Jakarta to Nusantara in
Kalimantan, the prospect for new business opportunities are many and varied. A frip to see,
engage and understand the business scene was important.

Apart from Maltimur, the private sector delegation comprised businesses such as information
technology, utiliies and infrastructure. Maltimur’s feam was led by Executive Chairman, Ir. Haiji
Junaidi Sahadan. The purpose of the visit was to establish networks with local key stakeholders and
explore prospective projects.

The 4-day visit included stops at Sambas, Singkawang, Pontfianak and Sanggau. At each
destination, the delegation engaged with local Government officials — from the Govermnor of
Kalbar to the Bupati, Walikota and Kepala Dinas from each destination — as well as the Chamber
of Commerce, Himpunan Perusahaan Muda Indonesia.

The engagement with Kalimantan stakeholders provided rich insights into existing challenges and
the status of on-going projects like the development of a toll highway connecting Kalbar districts.

The delegates also had a unique opportunity to visit the newly completed Port Tanjungpura,
formerly known as Port Kijing. The port is Kalimantan's deep seaport and hub for exporting goods,
which is central to Indonesia’s economy.

As the saying goes, “The journey of a thousand miles begins with a single step”. Here's to
extending our prospects beyond our borders!




